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Welcome and Apologies 
Julie welcomed everyone to the meeting.  New members were also welcomed and apologies noted as above.  
Approval of Last Minute

The minutes were approved by Julie and seconded by Louise.  

Matters Arising
Not discussed.  
Items for discussion 
1. Election of Office Bearers 
Gloria advised she was happy to stay on as treasurer.  Mel proposed this and Pam seconded this.  

Julie noted that she would be stepping down as chairperson and Louise expressed an interest in taking over.  Jane proposed and Julie seconded.  

Mel stated she would also be stepping down as vice chairperson.  Julie advised she was happy to take on this role.  Lesley proposed and Mel seconded.  
2. Confirmation of forthcoming meetings 

Julie advised that one of the potential applicants for the secretary post can’t do Wednesdays.  A brief discussion was held as to what night would be most suitable for everyone.  
Future dates:
Tuesday 15 November 2016
Tuesday 31 January 2017
Tuesday 14 March 2017
Tuesday 13 June 2017
AGM to be set at the June meeting as can’t book the room this far in advance.  
Angie to submit lets for November and January dates and discuss March and June dates with the lets team as the school will move to the new campus after February.  

3. Treasurer Report 

Gloria updated the committee and gave a brief explanation of what the Parent Council is involved in for the new members.  The Parent Council assists with the Ebern Ceilidh and funds raised go towards the music department.  The only other fundraising is done through Easy Fundraising online.  At the end of last year the Parent Council fund stood at £1018.61.  Gloria to email report to Angie.  
4. Secretary Post

Angie advised she was stepping down as secretary following tonight’s meeting.  The post has been advertised and the deadline for applicants is Friday 16 September.  Date and time for interviews to be arranged after 16 September.  

5. Angus Schools Deal

Julie reported on a letter se received from Pauline Stephen and leaflets were passed around the committee.  A brief discussion was held on Angus Council’s commitment to young people and what schools need from parents/carers, pupils and partners to get things right for every child.  Mr Lynch noted that it’s a mission statement that’s also been discussed with the schools, and the north point of the compass is the main priority which in this case would be the pupils.  Mrs McGuinness advised a similar envelope came in for the Pupil Council.  
6. Uniforms

One parent advised that her daughter has started in S1 but isn’t comfortable wearing trousers or skirts and instead prefers to wear city shorts.  She advised her daughter feels uncomfortable in anything else but is worried about receiving demerits for wearing shorts.  Mrs McGuinness noted that shorts aren’t mentioned in the school uniform guidance, however short shorts are considered inappropriate and wouldn’t be allowed.  Knee length shorts such as city shorts would not be an issue.  Leggings are also discouraged.  Mrs McGuinness advised she’d be happy to put an email out to staff advising of this.  
Mr Lynch gave an update on the school uniform advising that the great majority of pupils do wear appropriate uniform.  The school has been discussing blazers with S1’s and they appear keen.  This needs to be discussed with pupils and parents/carers alike.  For security reasons it would be beneficial is pupils would be easily identifiable in the new campus.  This was opened for discussion.  The general consensus was that uniform is preferable and uniforms can be bought fairly cheaply.  Pupils also appear keen to have blazers; however the school clothing grant is now very small and could result in a cost issue for some parents.  Working alongside companies such as tesco was discussed.  Mr Lynch advised that the school will be looking to start a survey about this soon.  Mr Lynch also advised the committee of uniform banks used by other local authorities which are sponsored by companies and individuals.  One parent suggested a bomber style jacket instead of a blazer.  This is something that could be included in the consultation with pupils and parents/carers.  Mr Lynch is keen to have a consistent policy which is also fair.  
7. SQA Results

Mrs McGuinness gave a brief overview.  Overall the school is very please with results.  There were lots of positives but also areas to work on.  5 at 5 did very well, however slightly down compared to last year but similar to year before.  Improvements were noted in higher levels with some really good improvements in S5.  Some of the subjects that did well included drama, music and expressive arts.  English, Geography and History also did well.  One area identified to be looked at was the difference in achievement between boys and girls, with girls doing better than boys.  Mrs McGuinness stated that this isn’t a unique issue at Forfar Academy; it’s also a local and national trend which needs to be addressed.  There does still appear to be an imbalance in subject choice between girls and boys, but it isn’t quite as straight forward as that.  One parent advised that there appears to be more behavior issues with boys than girls at primary age.  Mrs McGuinness noted that they are moving forward with an initiative but they are doing this with the whole class so as not to single out any pupils in particular.  Want to create an ethos where pupils want to do well and use positive language.  
One parent queried on whether the exam leave for S4 had an impact on results.  Mrs McGuinness advised that it would be difficult to assess that and reiterated that study leave is outwith the schools control; this is decided by the local authority.  
8. School Improvement Plan

Mrs McGuiness passed this round the committee.  This identifies what key areas the school will be focusing on during this session. Good progress has been made on this and staff have been making good use of the courses.  The school is continuing to monitor the curriculum and changes to the school week need to be considered (to be discussed in next item).  There is a lot of work going into digital learning within the school and closing the attainment gap is a key priority, as well as the gap between boys and girls.  The school is also looking to introduce family learning to get more parents/carers involved.  Also want to see more pupils from all backgrounds being able to take part in what the school has to offer.  Surveys will be sent out about the cost of school and what can be done to improve equality.  The behavior policy is being evaluated to see how that’s going, and the health and wellbeing of pupils and staff are being examined.  The government has acknowledged that the new qualifications are having a negative impact on the mental health of young people.  There will be more information about this coming out in upcoming weeks.  Staff are also working very hard and need to ensure that staff aren’t put under too much pressure.  
Mr Lynch reported on a professional development opportunity with Gail Penman who did a presentation on key areas on working with young people.  

Also want the move to the new campus to be as successful as possible.  The move is due to happen in mid February during the long weekend.  One additional day’s closure has been discussed to help with the move.  Harris Academy brought the seniors back to school first with the younger pupils starting afterwards to ease transition.  

Mr Lynch also asked for feedback on more user friendly terms and asked for suggestions from the committee.  
9. Secondary School Week

Mr Lynch reported that this went to full committee and the recommendation proposed was a 4 and a half day week with the early finish on a Friday.  This went to vote and a discussion was held about the early finish being on Friday.  The decision didn’t go through and this has now been delayed until November for further consultation.  It will be a 4 and a half day week, but consultation will center on which day the early finish should be on.  Angus Alive and various organizations will be involved in offering extra curricular activities for the afternoon of the half day; however this will need to be resourced.  The school canteen would still remain open on that half day to ensure pupils still get lunch.  Edinburgh city has been running a similar timetable for a number of years now.  Two timetables will need to be created this year in preparation for the decision.  
10. Staffing

Mr Lynch reported on this.  Trainees have now been received into departments and only short one history teacher which has been advertised.  The school is also down on ASN staff; however this is due to an increase in capacity.  The school is also a bit short on support assistants and asked the committee to think about anyone they may know who might be interested.  Rhona Goss was seconded to Montrose Academy but is expected back soon.  An update was also given on guidance teachers.  Staffing is generally good, but more staff is needed in the ASN department.  The languages department is also fully staffed.  
AOCB
Louise reported on the ethos group at the Reid all.  This was well attended.  Louise advised that they are trying to put together a book of the school, and asked if anyone has any pictures or anything relevant for the book to please contact her directly.  The Meffan and Angus Archives are also to be contacted.  
One parent reported on an incident they witnessed in Aldi last night.  Pupils from the academy behaved appallingly in the store and were asked to leave.  Mr Lynch noted that teachers are patrolling the wider school precinct during school hours.  Discussions are being held on having a community police officer at the new campus.  Mr Lynch noted he would be happy to pursue the incident.  
Another parent reported on a vocational day run by Webster’s High School where local businesses are invited.  Forfar Academy has done something similar in the past and career evenings are held frequently, however this might not be possible this year due to the school move.  Mr Lynch advised he’d be happy to engage further with local businesses.  
One of the new members advised she didn’t have any information about the new school.  She was advised that this information is available online on the Angus Council site and has been in local papers as well as social media.  
Julie noted she received information from the Scottish schools pipe band championship. Mrs McGuiness noted that there aren’t any current pupils involved in piping at the moment.  
Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 15 November at 7pm in the Training Suite.  
Closure  
The meeting closed at 9:00  

